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MEMORANDUM 

TO:        Bob Klein, Chair, and Members of the  
  Alcoholic Beverage Control Board  

 

DATE:  April 29, 2019 

FROM: Erika McConnell, Director 
 

RE:  5191 Noodle World Alaska 

 
Requested 
Action: 

License renewal 

  
Statutory  
Authority: 

AS 04.06.090(b):  “The board shall review all applications for licenses made 
under   this title and may order the director to issue, renew, revoke, transfer, or 
suspend licenses and permits authorized under this title.” 

  
Staff 
Recommendation: 

Evaluate new information submitted 

 
 
Background:  On the renewal application for Noodle World Alaska, a restaurant or eating place 
license issued to Yuk’s, LLC, the licensee indicated that in 2017, 8.32% of the gross receipts were 
from food sales, and in 2018, 16.2% of the gross receipts were from food sales. 
 
AS 04.11.100(e) states, “A license may be renewed under this section only if the licensee provides 
evidence to the board’s satisfaction that gross receipts from the sale of food upon the licensed 
premises constitute no less than 50 percent of the gross receipts of the licensed premises for each of 
the two preceding calendar years.” 
 
At the February 2019 meeting, the board tabled the renewal of this license and requested the 
applicant to submit a revised statement regarding gross receipts along with supporting 
documentation. The licensee submitted a revised receipts affidavit indicating that sale of food was 
98.8% of gross receipts in 2017 and 99% of gross receipts in 2018, along with some supporting 
documentation. The additional documentation is in the board’s confidential folder on the laptop. 
 
There was a fire at Noodle World Alaska on February 7, 2019, which caused an estimated $10,000 in 
damage. The cause of the fire was under investigation by the Anchorage Fire Department and the 
Anchorage Police Department; I have no update on the status of the investigation. 
 
 
Attachments: Revised AB-33 (supporting documentation in confidential folder) 

Renewal application 














